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Agenda Item 4 
Mr. Chairman, first of all I would like to congratulate you on the 10th Anniversary of the Working Group on Minorities. I would also like to congratulate other Members of the Working Group, staff, Representatives of the states, NGOs, acadademics etc. for their positive role in the activities of the Working Group. 

My name is Samson Salamat and I represent the National Commission for Justice and Peace- Pakistan. This Anniversary provides a good opportunity to all of us since it enables us to evaluate  the work done by the Working Group and think about the ways to improve it. 

As representative of a minority group I would like to state clearly that the Working Group has been playing a key role in addressing the issues of minorities and indigenous people. It is a unique forum because it provides us an opportunity to raise their issues and problems. The practice of dialogue between minority representatives and states is an optimistic step. Finland has given a very healthy example by inviting Members of the Working Group with the view to investigating into minority issues. 

In order to enhance and strengthen the structure of the Working Group, we would like to re-echo some of the recommendations that have already been made here. We would also like to state some suggestions, hoping that they would soon be part of the system of the working group. 

To the UN, we recommend the following:


We would like to ask UN to proclaim an International Year for Minorities which we hope would provide a scope to strengthen the implementation of UN Declaration on the rights of Persons belonging to National, Ethnic, Religious and Linguistic Minorities. 


Members states at the Commission on Human Rights should adopt the draft decision of the Sub Commission on the establishment of a Voluntary Fund for minorities in order to facilitate and encourage the participation of minority representatives in the Working Group.  


We ask the Working Group to recommend the appointment of a Special Representative of the Secretary General on Minorities with a specific mandate of conflict prevention, among others. 

And some proposals specifically for Asia:

· Given the fact that Asia is rich in terms of religious diversity, we would like to have some mechanism to be put in place, specifically for the prevention of religious intolerance and possibly a Convention specific to address the issue of religious intolerance.  

· Considering the fact that continents such as Africa and Europe have legal mechanisms relating to the protection of human rights specific to the regions, we would also suggest a similar mechanism in Asia for the protection of rights of the minorities.   

Finally, some recommendations addressed to and specific to the state parties concerned:

·  UN should encourage nation-states such as Pakistan to sign and ratify the International Legal Documents/Treaties.

· The Working Group should hold dialogue with the state representatives to encourage and ensure their full participation in its sessions.

· We also call on member states to be fully involved in the activities of the Working Group and support the mentioned recommendations and that the states should ensure the implementation of UN Declaration on the rights of Persons belonging to National, Ethnic, Religious and Linguistic Minorities in their respective jurisdiction. 

